Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Valerin Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, April 6, 2017, 5:30 p.m.
PLACE: Doubletree by Hilton Hotel, 100 Fairway Drive, Deerfield Beach, FL 33441
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 436964-1-22-01 and ETDM Number: 14244.

Project Description: I-95 from SW 10th Street to Hillsboro Boulevard Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study, in Broward County.
The purpose of this PD&E Study is to improve operations and safety along I-95 between and including the interchanges at SW 10th Street and Hillsboro Boulevard, and also on SW 10th Street and Hillsboro Boulevard in the vicinity of I-95 within the study limits.
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.
The additional Kick-Off Meeting will start at 5:30 p.m. as an informal open house. A formal presentation will begin at 6:00 p.m. Drawings and other pertinent information will be available for public review. FDOT staff and consultant staff members will be available to discuss the project and answer questions. This Kick-Off Meeting will present the same information as the meeting that was held on March 14, 2017, and is intended to provide another opportunity for the public to participate.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Humberto Arrieta at (954)777-4152 or by email at humberto.arrieta@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: There is no agenda.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Humberto Arrieta, PE, FDOT Project Manager, at (954)777-4152 or by email at humberto.arrieta@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Humberto Arrieta, PE, FDOT Project Manager, at (954)777-4152 or by email at humberto.arrieta@dot.state.fl.us.
